Friends of Cheyenne Mountain State Park Open Board Meeting
October 20, 2005 Minutes

In Attendance;  Pam Karr, Jerry O’Hare, Lori O’Hare, Jane Dillon, Monique Mullis, Jim Schwerin, Nan Scranton, Rick Upton, Jack Busher and Rich Dudley.
Old Business

The meeting was called to order at 5:30 pm

The minutes from the September meeting were reviewed.  A motion was made to approve the minutes and the motion carried unanimously.
Election of Officers.  The board decided to maintain the same structure of office’s we have been using instead of combining the offices of Secretary and Treasurer.  The following nominations were submitted:  Rick Upton, President; Jim Schwerin, Vice President; Pam Karr, Treasurer;  Lori O’Hare, Secretary.  A motion was made to accept the above nominations and the motion carried unanimously.  
Review of the Sept 17 event.  The feedback most of us received was very positive.  Rich suggested we develop a strategy for keeping interest alive in purchasing the property.  After much discussion it was decided that Rich will set up a city with people from the city, P.J., the Friends and State Parks to set a plan in motion.  
Treasurer’s Report

Pam presented a computer generated financial report.  The balance in our account is 6,537.00.  A motion was made to accept the report and the motion carried unanimously.   
New Business
Rick reviewed the clothing and apparel situation.  Caps and the green polo shirts are the best sellers.  We still have quite a bit of merchandise to sell.  
Jerry passed around the Starbucks Grant application for us to review.  Nan, Lori and Monique volunteered to work on applying for the grant to use towards the volunteer/interp programs.  
.
Park Ranger update
Rich reported the picnic tables and grills are in.  They are starting to pour the campsites.  Colorado Springs Utilities is now putting in gas and electric which means tearing up the roads.  RE Monks contract was extended through Dec. 10.  Thomas and Thomas are now working on the second phase of construction which includes ADA accessibility, steps, signage, speed limits signs, etc.  Denman Investments has been working on the access to the park.  The road in should be paved in the next few weeks.  
 5 companies submitted bids for construction of the buildings which includes the visitor center, the fee station and the trailhead comfort station.  Hopefully ground breaking will occur in December and construction should be completed in 10 – 11 months.  

Rich and Lyle are having a conference call with Starbucks next week to discuss the operation of the coffee shop in the visitor center.  

Monique reported the Master Interpretation plan is in the layout stage.  They are gathering comments.  It should be complete by the beginning of the year.  She is working with Jack Case on developing a volunteer handbook and naturalist handbook to include resources.  They are currently planning on having 3 types of volunteers; Naturalists, Visitor Center and Campground Hosts and Roving Rangers (Trail Hosts).  They are also planning on having a community outreach component to the program so that people can take programs to classrooms. 

The newsletter was discussed.  Monique offered to publish our newsletter if we send the articles to her.  Hopefully we will have a draft of our next newsletter at the Nov. 10 meeting.
Rick offered to talk to Dan Scott about doing our website.

Next meeting will be Nov. 10, 2005.
Motion made to adjourn.  Motion carried unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 6:50p.m.  

Respectfully Submitted,

Lori O’Hare

